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 Our cover shows the cast of our 
14th Degree team.  From the left:  
Clinton Williams, 32º, Expert; David 
Contreras, 32º, Orator; Jose Valencia, 
32º, Junior Warden; Jerry Gonzales, 
32º KCCH, Wise Master; Paul 
Santiago, 14º, Candidate; Paulo 
Santos, 32º KCCH, Senior Warden; 
and Harold Bogner, 32º KCCH, 
Master of Ceremonies; (in the rear) 
Rick Marquez, 32º KCCH, as Moses. 

 

Upcoming Events 
 

 On May 3 we will confer the 18th 
Degree, Knight Rose Croix.  Brother 
Bob Sills, 32º KCCH, and his team 
have been working hard to put this 
together.  We will meet at 9:00 AM 
and start the degree at 10:00. 
 At our May 12 stated meeting 
we will have a very special speaker, 
Masonic author Brother Tim Hogan, 
32º KCCH, whose topic is “Kabbalah:  
The Key to Understanding the 
Mysteries of Freemasonry”.  See flier 
on page 9.  This is part of our 
Masonic Education Program and 
provides an opportunity to learn 
something about this often discussed, 
but not well understood, subject. 
 Also, in honor of Mother’s Day, 
the dinner on May 12 will be free to 

all ladies (but reservations are 
required!).  Reservations are due to 

Brother Harold Bogner, 32º 
KCCH (harold55@juno.com, or 

(805) 218-1648) by May 8. 
 On May 17 the Supreme Council 
will again host their annual 
Celebrating the Craft webathon.  Set 
your browser to 
http://www.scottishrite.org and enjoy 
a program highlighting talented 
Masons, information on the Craft, 
and opportunities for participation.  
The event runs from 3:00 PM to 9:00 
PM our time.  (See page 5.) 
 Prior to our June 9 stated 
meeting Mr. Chuck Terra, Resource 
Development Manager of Food Share, 
will speak to us on the excellent 
work his organization does.  Please 
bring some non-perishable food 
items to donate.  Dinner reservations 
are due to Harold by June 5. 
 As in past years, on June 23 we 
will get together for pizza and 
planning for the New England 
Summer Picnic and the Child ID 
booth at the Ventura County Fair.  
Everyone is welcome.  You may 
bring other food items to share if you 
like.  Please coordinate with Brother 
Harold Bogner, who is in charge of 
the event. 
 Our next highway cleanups will 
be on Saturday, May 17th and June 
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14th.  Meet at the Café 126, 11003 
Citrus by Wells Rd., Saticoy, at 7:00 
AM for breakfast.  Newcomers are 
always welcome. 

 

New England Picnic 
 

 This is our big summer event.  
Please see the flier on page 8.  Let’s 
talk it up and sell those tickets and 
have a large turnout and lots of fun 
and fellowship this year. 
 You are encouraged to donate 
raffle items and baked goods for sale 
at the picnic.  Lady Jan Bogner is in 
charge of this part of the activity.  
Last year we were able to raise $900 
in addition to the proceeds from the 
ticket sales.  Jan would appreciate it 
if you could bring the baked goods in 
a cooling container since there is 
limited space in the refrigerator to 
store them.  She would also like to 
have all raffle goods by July 4th so 
that there is time to process them and 
have them ready by the day of the 
picnic.  And she would appreciate the 
help of our ladies on the day of the 
picnic.   
 Jan is working very hard to 
make this a success.  Please help her 
out. 

 

News of the Valley 
 
 Prior to our March stated 
meeting we watched the second part 
of a video by the late Masonic author 
John Robinson (Born in Blood, A 
Pilgrim’s Path) on the public’s 
understanding of our fraternity.  Prior 
to our April stated meeting we 
viewed a video by Masonic author 
Brother Tim Hogan on the influence 

of Alchemy on Freemasonry.  
Brother Hogan will speak to us in 
person at our May stated meeting 
(see flier, page 9).  This is all part of 
our effort to provide a first class 
Masonic education program for our 
Valley. 
 On March 14 and 15 our 
Venerable Master, Brother Raul 
Cifuentes, 32º KCCH, attended a 
regional Scottish Rite workshop in 
Portland, OR, and has brought back 
many excellent ideas that we will be 
working to implement in our Valley 
in the coming months. 
 On March 29 we conferred the 
4th and 14th Degrees on Brother Paul 
Santiago, 14º, as well as Brother 
Scott Doyle as a courtesy for the 
Valley of Santa Barbara.  Many 
members of our Valley put in a great 
deal of effort to pull them off and we 
appreciate their hard work. 
 At our April stated meeting we 
enjoyed an excellent dinner prepared 
by Brother Ronald E. Robinson who 
is a Chief Culinary Specialist for the 
Navy.  Brother Ron has petitioned 
our Valley and has been elected to 
receive the degrees in our Fall Class.  
We hope to enjoy more of his 
culinary art. 
 Under the leadership of Brother 
Bob Sills, 32º KCCH, we have 
instituted a recycling program for 
laser printer cartridges, ink jet 
cartridges, cell phones (with 
batteries), digital cameras, tablets, 
and similar small electronics.  The 
proceeds go to support the Child ID 
program.  Pickup boxes are located at 
Oxnard and Channel Islands Masonic 
Centers.  See flier on page 10. 
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From the PR’s Quill 
Jerry E. Gonzales, 32° KCCH 

 
 

reetings from the Personal 
Representative. 
 

Welcome to spring and into 
summer.  Our Valley has been very 
busy this year, with many events and 
degrees.  We started our Spring Class 
and still have the 18th degree to go 
before we take our candidates to 
another valley to finish their journey 
in Further Light.  I am proud to say a 
hand full of officers and new 
members have been very busy lately, 
to bring you programs, dinners, and 
degrees, and I wish to thank all of 
them for their support.  I presented to 
you a video of a lecture by Brother 
and Masonic Scholar Timothy Hogan 
this past month, and we are pleased 
to announce he will be in our Valley 
in May to do a special Presentation 
on “The Qabbalah: the Key to 

Understanding the Mysteries of 

Freemasonry and as it relates to 

Masonry”.  There are two versions to 
this lecture, one for Masons only and 
one for the public, and I have chosen 
to make this a public event so that we 
may bring our ladies as well as 
interested guests.  I am hoping for a 
big turnout for this event, so please 
do not hesitate to invite your friends, 
relatives or prospective masons.  The 
presentation is free, but if your guests 
would like to join us for a very 
special dinner prepared by a brother 
from Oxnard Lodge you will need to 
make reservations for them, with Sir 
Knight Bogner; or better yet bring 
them as your guests, pay their dinner 
and show them some Masonic 

Hospitality.  Brother Timothy Hogan 
travels around the country making 
presentations, from coast to coast; I 
hope all of you will be present to 
welcome him to our valley.   
 We are also about to move into 
the New England Picnic ticket sales 
for 2014; the tickets are being printed 
and the flyer is on the horizon (see 

page 8).  Last year we had record 
attendance, with more and more 
Masonic Bodies joining us, from the 
Grand Master of California to the 
Potentate from the Shrine, we 
continue to grow and are hoping for 
more this year.  I already have some 
non-Masonic friends asking about it, 
and talking it up.  Please remember 
this fund raiser is for the ‘Santa 
Barbara Language Clinic’ which is 
what Scottish Rite Masonry is about 
and although we in Ventura do not 

G
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have a clinic in our valley, we are 
contributing, like all other valleys 
are, trying to further the foundation 
which supports the Language 
Disorder Clinics around the state.  
Our California Foundation is a major 
operation, and I am always so happy 
when we can make a major 
contribution to this effort.  Please 
once the tickets are out; Sell, Sell, 
Sell and buy some as well for your 
family and friends.  We need your 
support.  
 Some other business:  please 
support our ‘Adopt-A-Highway’ 
Clean up event.  For those of you 
who do not know I am a 
Maintenance Manager for State of 
California and know the Adopt a 
Highway Program is being over 
hauled and being looked at closely.  
We want to insure we are doing our 
part to maintain our permit to do this 
clean up and show our name on the 

freeway.  My hat’s off to those who 
take part in this effort, and I will do 
whatever I can to make it work for all 
of us.  
 In May we may forgo the normal 
meeting due to our special program, 
and in June will have a brief spea
and take care of business for the 
summer.  We also will have our 
Picnic and Child ID 
meeting in late June, so watch your 
calendars.  Remember although we 
are dark in July and August, we will 
still be busy with special events. 
hope you all have a great summer. 
am looking forward to seeing you for 
our program, dinner and the New 
England Picnic.  
 Thank you in advance to all who 
make these events happen!

Jerry E. Gonzales,Jerry E. Gonzales,Jerry E. Gonzales,Jerry E. Gonzales,
 

http://www.venturascottishrite.org/
http://www.scottishritecalifornia.org/

 

May 17, 3:00 – 9:00 PDT 
http://www.scottishrite.org  

To support the Rebuilding the Temple Campaign
• Video footage from the House of the Temple

• Masonic scholars, leaders, and celebrities 

• 18 Winners from our Scottish Rite Has Talent Contest

• Content featuring local Valleys and their members
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Video footage from the House of the Temple 

 

18 Winners from our Scottish Rite Has Talent Contest 

Content featuring local Valleys and their members 
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Lodge of Perfection 
J. Raul Cifuentes, 32º KCCH, Venerable Master 

 

rethren, 
At the Valley of 

Ventura Scottish Rite, we 
are working hard to bring our 
members more exciting and 
relevant events.  We recently 
concluded the first part of the 
Spring Class, conferring the 4th 
and 14th Degrees.  Congratu-
lations to the candidates and 
many thanks to the brethren who 
helped us put these degrees 
together.  

On Monday, May 12th we are 
preparing an exceptional Masonic 
Education Night with Brother 
Tim Hogan, a world renowned 
Masonic Scholar and Author.  He 
will be coming from his 
hometown of Denver, Colorado 
to share with us his vast 
knowledge and experience in the 
fascinating subject of the 
Qabbalah.  He will be explaining 
how the Qabbalah reveals itself 
within the work of Freemasonry 
and present the several keys it 
holds to understanding the ancient 
mysteries of the craft.  You are 
cordially invited to join us on 
May 12th, at 7:30 P.M. and attend 
to one of the world’s finest 
Masonic Lectures.  Admission is 
free and open to the general 
public.  Invite your friends and 
pass the word around to other 

brother Masons who you think 
might be interested. Prospects and 
ladies are welcome.  There will be 
a delicious catered dinner before 
the event.  All ladies will be our 
guests for dinner (for the occasion 
of celebrating Mother’s day), but 
you must make reservations by 
May 8th with Sir Knight Harold 
Bogner.  

At the Stated Meeting of June 
(Monday, June 9th), we will have 
Mr. Chuck Terra, Resource 
Development Manager of Food 
Share.  He will be sharing with us 
about the great work that Food 
Share is doing in our 
communities and the different 
ways we can get involved to 
support this noble organization.  
Please bring any type of non-

B
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perishable food to the Stated 
Meeting and show your support 
for those less fortunate.  

Lastly, on Saturday, July 12th 
we will be hosting our traditional 
New England Picnic.  Preparation 
to this important event has 
already commenced. We need 
your help.  Get involved, help us 

make this picnic a successful 
event; it is all for a good cause.  
The kids treated at the Santa 
Barbara Scottish Rite Language 
Center will be benefited from all 
the proceedings.  

Fraternally, 
J. Raul Cifuentes, 32º  KCCH 
Venerable Master 

 

 
 

  

 Views from Ventura Valley 
2014 May - June Page 8 

 

  
 

 

 

 

24th
 Annual New England Summer Picnic 

 

Saturday, July 12th, 2014 
Cut-off date for tickets – July 4, 2014 
 

Location – Camarillo Grove Park, Area #1 
6968 E Camarillo Springs Road, 
Camarillo CA 
Parking Fee Paid 

 
Camarillo Grove Park is located off of Camarillo Springs Road at the 
Camarillo Springs exit near the base of the Conejo Grade. 

 
 Serving Time: 12:00 PM to 1:00 PM 
 Serving: 1 ½ lb. Maine Lobster – Cost $35.00 
 Serving: 1 lb. New York Steak – Cost $25.00 
 With: Corn on the Cob, Coleslaw, Garlic Bread, 
  Mussels (if available) 
  Coffee, Water & Lemonade 
Entertainment: SheriMerry ADD, Silent Auction, Bake Sale 
 
All profits go to the Santa Barbara Scottish Rite “Childhood Language 
Center” (www.sbspeech.com) 
 
For Information & Tickets: 
Earl G. Williams, 32º (626) 367-7954 
Checks payable to:  Ventura County Scottish Rite 
“Bring your own large platters.”  “No Refunds” 
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Masonic Education Night 
Special Speaker Brother Tim Hogan 
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Help us Support the  
Child ID Program.   

Bring your used and unneeded items. 
 

    
  



 Views from Ventura Valley 
2014 May - June Page 11 

 

  
 

From The Kitchen StaffFrom The Kitchen StaffFrom The Kitchen StaffFrom The Kitchen Staff    
 

Dinner Reservations 
 

Please make your reservations with Harold Bogner,  
preferably by email to harold55@juno.com,  
otherwise (805) 218-1648 (leave a message). 

 

May 12, Stated Meeting, Mothers’ Day 

Masonic Education Night 

 

Chicken Chasseur 
String Beans, Baby Carrots 

Salad 
Bread 
Dessert 

 
Price $17/ Ladies Free  

Reservation required by Thu, May 8  

 
June 9 Stated Meeting 

 

Stuffed Pork Chops 
Buttered Garlic Potatoes 
Seasoned Vegetables 

Salad 
Dinner Rolls  
Dessert 

 
Price $17/ Individual or $27.00/Couple  
Reservation required by Thu, June 5!  

 
Monday, June 23, 2014, Pizza Dinner,  

Planning Meeting for New England Summer 

Picnic and Child ID at the Ventura County Fair 
 

Reservation and donations by Fri, June 20!  
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The Council of KadoshThe Council of KadoshThe Council of KadoshThe Council of Kadosh    
Robert “Dee” Matson, 32° KCCH, Commander of Kadosh 

 

(In continuation of this article from 

March & April Trestle Board on 

Albert Pike’s Morals and Dogma. ) 
 

lthough the work is a 
considerable mixture of 
ancient and modern mysteries 

and magism, there was something 
else which critics overlooked, and 
that was Pike’s own simple and 
practical philosophy of truth, virtue, 
goodness, mercy, justice, and broad 
humanitarianism, and his belief in a 
beneficent, merciful, comforting  and 
protecting God, the Father, together 
with his staunch adherence to 
constitutional republican government.  
In the midst of abstruse Hermetic or 
Alchemical formulae that threaten to 
lose the reader somewhere between 
Alpha and Omega, there will emerge 
a very modern lesson of public or 
private morals, political science the 
common welfare or other indis-
pensable fundamental truth.  The 
main trouble with Morals and Dogma 
is that one man was not enough to 
produce the work it ought to have 
been.  The work shows no evidence 
of planning, of starting with simple 
things and proceeding to an 
outstanding conclusion.  It seems 
doubtful that Pike anticipated writing 
so large a book at first, so that ideas 
which seemed appropriate for the 32nd 
degree are as likely to occur in the 
27th or 19th, and likewise, instead of 
finding the Egyptian religion 

disposed of in one or two degrees, or 
the Eleusinian Mysteries in another, 
the Kabbalists in a third, and 
Zoroastrianism in a fourth, etc., etc., 
each of such subjects is scattered 
through the whole just as Pike from 
time to time encountered them in the 
library books taken from the shelves. 
 But in a final word for critics: 
before denouncing Pike or 
demolishing Morals and Dogma, try, 
yourselves rewriting the rituals of 32 
degrees, Scottish or otherwise, and 
then a book of some 800 or 900 pages 
elucidating them! 
 
 What else is there to be said? 

 

A
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In Memorium 
Donald G. Ingalls, 33º, PGM 

 
Our Brother Donald G. Ingalls, 95, 

of Olympia, Washington, passed away 
on March 10, 2014, after a long illness.  
He was born July 29, 1918, to Park 
Ingalls and Luella “LuLu” Morris 
Ingalls in Humbolt, Nebraska.  He lived 
an unassuming, but remarkable life. 

Don considered Stafford, Kansas 
his happy childhood home, despite 
harsh economic conditions.  He moved 
to Southern California with his mother 
in the 1930s. There he attended North 
Hollywood High School while working 
at various menial jobs to help support 
the family. 

He served as a bomber pilot in the 
U.S. Army Air Corps during World 
War II, and afterwards was a test pilot 
for North American Aviation, before 
joining the Los Angeles Police 
Department. 

A writer since childhood, Don 
wrote freelance for publications such as 
Desert Magazine.  He was a columnist 
for “The Valley Times” in North 
Hollywood, and was editor of “The 
Beat” magazine for the LAPD.  There 
he formed a friendship with fellow 
police officer Gene Rodenberry of later 
Star Trek fame, and both transitioned to 
the burgeoning television industry 
where Don spent over 35 years as a 
prolific film and television writer and 
producer. 

As a young man, he became a 
member of North Hollywood Masonic 
Lodge and later the Master of that 
lodge.  In 1978-79, he served as Grand 
Master of the (then) Grand Lodge of 
California and Hawaii.  In addition, he 

was Past Master of Channel Islands 
Lodge No. 214 by affiliation.   

On April 20, 1974 Don joined the 
Scottish Rite in Santa Barbara and 
affiliated with the Valley of Ventura on 
October 12, 1978 as one of our charter 
members.  He received the 33

rd
 Degree 

on October 19, 1983. 
During his Hollywood career, Don 

wrote and produced for numerous 
highly regarded TV series, such as 
“Have Gun, Will Travel,” “Bonanza,” 
“The Big Valley,” “The Virginian,” 
“Gunsmoke,” “Marcus Welby, M.D.,” 
“Star Trek,” “Police Story” and 
“Fantasy Island.”  He also wrote the 
feature film, “Airport 1975,” along with 
TV films, such as “Captain America” 
and “The Initiation of Sarah.” 

On retiring to Olympia, 
Washington in 1987, Don wrote a 
novel, “The Watchers on the 
Mountain.”  As a man of strong faith, 
he enthusiastically used his talents for 
the church, writing many skits, 
directing children in puppetry and 
drama, and writing a stage play for 
Westwood Baptist Church.  He also 
mentored and encouraged younger 
writers. 

He is survived by Mary, his second 
wife of almost 49 years, and daughter 
Lori Harasta, son-in-law Jim Harasta 
and two grandchildren, Nicole and 
Logan Harasta.  He is also survived by 
first wife, Annie Smith Ingalls, 
daughter Diana Ingalls-Farrell, and son-
in-law Thomas “Nick” Farrell.  His 
older sisters, Parkina “Pat” Jimenez and 
Luella Sides, preceded him in death.   
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For Those Who Need our Prayers 
 

We seek in prayerful words, dear friend, 
Our heart's true wish to send you, 
That you may know that, far or near, 
Our loving thoughts attend you. 

 

Donald Wright, 642-6621 
Jerry Carpenter, 419-4101 
Elmer Stringer, 487-3078 
 

Charley Rudd, 646-7758 
John Klopfstein, 486-0602 
 

 

 Please give these people a call, pay them a visit, or drop 
them a card or letter, to let them know that they are in our 
thoughts and prayers. 
 If you know of a distressed brother, please contact our 
Prelate, Chuck Batterson, 32° KCCH, (746-0844 or 
nereus2006@sbcglobal.net) or one of the other officers. 
 

 

For Those Who have Crossed the Bar 
 

Sunset and evening star, 
And one clear call from me, 
And may there be no moaning of the bar 
When I put out to sea. 
 

For tho' from out our bourne of time and place 
The flood may bear me far, 
I hope to see my Pilot face to face, 
When I have crossed the bar. 

 

Richard Thomas O’Cana crossed on 10/1/2013 
Donald George Ingalls crossed on 3/10/2014 
 

������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������
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Freemasonry Builds Its Temples in the  
Hearts of Men and Among Nations. 

 

Useful ContactsUseful ContactsUseful ContactsUseful Contacts    
Officers of All the Bodies 

Personal Rep of the SGIG .......... Jerry E. Gonzales, 32° KCCH ..... 986-3656 .... jeg522@yahoo.com 

Secretary / Treasurer .................. Ill∴ W. Andrew Little, 33º ....... 415-3776 .... alittle93012@gmail.com 

Almoner ..................................... Walter Bragulla, 32º KCCH ........ 644-2055 .... nrbpq@sbcglobal.net 

Asst Almoner Thousand Oaks .... John Argue, 32º KCCH ............... 498-4831 .... mayfieldpark@aol.com 

Asst Almoner Santa Paula .......... Ill∴ E. Floyd Griffin, 33° ......... 525-5932 .... efgriffin@verizon.net 

Asst Almoner Camarillo ............ William Campbell, 32º KCCH  ... 482-7523 .... bncampbell@verizon.net 

Orator ......................................... Robert L. Sills, 32º KCCH .......... 981-8262 .... rlsills@rlsills.com 

Prelate ........................................ Chuck Batterson, 32° KCCH....... 746-0844 .... nereus2006@sbcglobal.net 

Director of the Work ..................  

Lodge of Perfection 

Venerable Master ....................... J. Raul Cifuentes, 32° KCCH ...... 241-6968 .... jrcifuentes@hotmail.com 

Senior Warden ........................... David F. Contreras, 32° ............ 504-3889 .... teslaslight@verizon.net 

Chapter Rose Croix 

Wise Master ............................... Earl G. Williams, 32º ........ (619)947-5530 ....  earlwilliams8@yahoo.com 

Senior Warden ........................... John A. Argue, 32° KCCH ............. 498-4831 .... MayfieldPark@aol.com 

Council of Kadosh 

Commander ............................... Robert ‘Dee’ Matson, 32º KCCH 647-6728 .... deematson@sbcglobal.net 

Senior Warden ........................... Jose Valencia, 32° .................... 248-6867 .... j_valencia92@hotmail.com 

Consistory 

Master of Kadosh ....................... Ill∴ E. Floyd Griffin, 33° ......... 525-5932 .... efgriffin@verizon.net 

Senior Warden ........................... James L. Craig, 32° .................. 525-7780 .... jlcraig19@gmail.com 

Other Workers 

1st Knight, Kts of St. Andrew .... Walter Bragulla, 32º KCCH ........ 644-2055  ... nrbpq@sbcglobal.net 

Dinner Reservations ................... Harold Bogner, 32° KCCH ......... 484-7657 .. harold55@juno.com 

Programs, Social Events ............  ................................................................  ....  

Membership ...............................  

Highway Cleanup ...................... Jim Deardorff, 32° KCCH.............. 643-6905 .... deardorff@dslextreme.com 

Stagecraft ................................... Michael Metzler, 32º KCCH ....... 524-3362  ... mgmetzler@aol.com  

Childhood ID Program ............... Chuck Batterson, 32° KCCH....... 647-8669 .... nereus2006@sbcglobal.net 

Newsletter Editor ....................... Ill∴ W. Andrew Little, 33º. ...... 415-3776 .... alittle93012@gmail.com 

Recent changes are underlined.  All phone numbers in area code 805 unless noted. 
You can email us at vcscottishrite@gmail.com, or FAX us at (253) 276-4055 

Web site:  (Note new URL) http://venturascottishrite.org 

 

“What we do for ourselves dies with us.  What we do for 
others and the world remains and is immortal.” – Albert Pike 
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